
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 1265 
 

Asked on 8 November 2022 
MR J BLEIJIE ASKED THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE SERVICES 
(HON Y D’ATH)—   
 
QUESTION 
 
With reference to the Queensland Government Commitment to Union Encouragement 
policy—  
Will the Minister advise (a) the number of new departmental employees who have had 
their details shared with a union in the last 12 months, (b) the total number of 
departmental employees who have had their details shared with a union since May 
2015, (c) the unions that this data has been shared with and (d) details of any IT system 
security audits undertaken by the department of these unions to ensure any shared 
data is protected from cyber attacks? 
 

ANSWER 
 
With respect to paragraphs (a) and (b) of the question, I have been advised this data 
is not a publicly reported measure and therefore is not a readily available report. 
Unlike other departments, the question would require extended work to extract, 
collate and analyse the quarterly data, from 17 entities, to answer and would 
necessitate diverting resources from delivering frontline services. 
 
I am further advised that the department does not run audits on the IT systems of 
independent organisations such as registered industrial organisations.  
 
 
 


